
SOUTH CAROLINA COMMISSION FOR THE BLIND
1430 Confederate Avenue

Columbia, South Carolina 29201

September 15th, 2015

Convene: 1:30 pm






Adjourn: 2:00 pm

Chairperson Smith called the meeting to order and a moment of silence followed.

Present: Dr. Judy Johnson, Mary Sonksen and Peter Smith: via phone Rosemary Roberson
Public Comment: None
Approval of August Minutes: Dr. Johnson made a motion to approve the minutes.  Ms. Sonksen seconded the minutes.
The motion passed.

Approval of August Financial Report: Mr. Sims reported we have spent 12.95% of our fiscal year budget during the second month.  
Ms. Roberson made a motion to accept the financial report.  Ms. Sonksen seconded the motion.  

The motion passed.

Commissioner’s Report: Mr. Kirby presented a certificate of service and pin to Neil Dorsey for his ten years of service to the state of South Carolina.  Mr. Kirby thanked him for his dedication.
WIOA (Work Innovation and Opportunity Act) was passed by Congress with changes.  Currently RSA (Rehabilitation Services Administration) is working on regulations to give us standards to comply with according to the new law.  We are working on an integrated state plan with other core agencies and SCCB are one of the core agencies.  The four core agencies are SCCB, Department of Education, Department of Vocational Rehabilitation and Department of Employment Workforce.  Sheryl Stanton, director of Department of Employment and Workforce (DEW) and her staff are putting together the process.  They have hired an outside consultant to work with all of the agencies.  

The consumers at Ellen Beach Mack Rehab Center are picking apples today in Laurens County.  

Mr. Kirby, Juan Sims and Kyle Walker will attend the CSAVR/NCSAB meeting this year which is being held in Seattle, Washington the first week of November.  The meeting is focusing 100% on WIOA implementation.  

The Foundation Awards Day is scheduled for October 20th beginning at 10:00 pm at this campus and all Board Members are invited.

All, but two of the VR Counselors’ positions have been filled.     
Committee Report: None
Old Business: None
New Business: Mr. Kirby stated the members were given the Strategic Plan to review in advance and approve during this meeting.  This plan will be in place for one year.  

Ms. Sonksen made a motion to approve the Strategic Plan.  Dr. Johnson seconded the motion.

The motion passed.   
Public Comment: None  

Ms. Sonksen made a motion to elect Dr. Johnson as the new secretary.  Mr. Smith seconded the motion.

The motion passed.

Board Meetings: October 20th, November 17th, December 15th; January 19th, 2016, and Wednesday, February 17th, 2016, this is also, the same day for the Legislative Breakfast held in the Blatt Building behind the State House on Pendleton Street, room 112 from 8:00 am until 10:00 am.
Adjourn: Ms. Roberson made a motion to adjourn.  Dr. Johnson seconded the motion.

The motion passed.  There being no further business the meeting adjourned. 
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